
Attendees:  
Dave Dexter 
Jess Zwart 
Laurie Wold 
Eric Simmons 
Brad Sanders 
Doug Driver 
Dave Hemmesch (non-board member) 
 
Sept 19 Board meeting notes 
 
7th Grade Football  
The Board learned that the 7th and 8th grade league has different skill levels. As a result, all 7th grade 
football teams were included with the high caliber teams from the league which resulted in one team 
that is not competitive, kids have been injured and don’t want to play. The Board will have discussions 
with the league to gauge whether less competitive games can be added. The Board will also determine 
whether the less competitive team can switch games with another Centennial team to play more 
comparable teams if possible.  
 
5th Grade Football 
Concerns that not all the 5th grade football teams had players with similar experience and talent. Some 
players are sharing that 5th grade has one good team and not all teams are comparable. There shouldn’t 
be a Centennial team that plays another Centennial Team and wins by a substantial amount. Some 5th 
grade coaches scrimmage more, etc. and there is an unknown to whether that was the difference. There 
was also concerns with coaches picking their assistant coaches but the consensus since these are 
volunteer roles, the coaches have the flexibility to coach with the person they want.  
 
2022 Football 
Discussions around whether to draft all teams every year or when needed. There were mixed feelings 
and further conversations that will take place in the off season.  
 
CYFA Middle School Scoreboard 
The fundraiser was a huge success. Dave brought pictures of the future score board. More information 
on pricing will come during the next meeting.  
 
COVID protocols 
Need to move CYFA’s COVID protocols to align more closely to the school district vs. CDC guidelines. 
Effective immediately, all players who live with someone who has COVID will need to quarantine for 7 
days and have a negative COVID test to return to play. The recommendation is that the player gets 
tested by a medical professional, however, no proof is required. All players in close contact with 
someone who tests positive for COVID at school do not need to quarantine from football. If a player 
tests positive and exposes the team, the team can practice (minus the player with COVID) however, the 
team must refrain from games for 7 days and can return to games on day 8. All players that test positive 
from COVID should quarantine for 10 days.  
 


